
                
 
March 6, 2024 
House Workforce Development Finance and Pol icy 
 
Subject: Strong Endorsement of HF3386 - Support for LGBTQIA2S+ Economic Empowerment 
 
Dear Chair Xiong and Members of the House Workforce Development Committee, 
 
I  am writ ing to you on behalf  of Quorum, Minnesota’s LGBTQ+ and Al l ied Chamber of 
Commerce, as the Execut ive Director, to express our resolute support for HF3386. We bel ieve 
that this bi l l  holds the key to advancing the economic opportunit ies and wel l -being of 
LGBTQIA2S+ indiv iduals in our state. Quorum is dedicated to foster ing an inclusive and 
vibrant business environment. We have a vi tal  interest in the success of in i t iat ives that 
promote the economic empowerment of LGBTQIA2S+ communit ies, which is why we 
wholeheartedly endorse HF3386. 
 
Our organizat ion's mission centers on promoting economic growth, diversity, and equal 
opportunit ies for LGBTQIA2S+ indiv iduals and their al l ies. We have witnessed f i rsthand the 
posit ive impact of legis lat ive measures, such as the Trans Refuge law in 2023. Whi le we are 
grateful  for this mi lestone, the exist ing chal lenges in resource al locat ion and capacity to 
support everyone remain a concern. Since the enactment of the Trans Refuge law, many 
organizat ions have navigated these chal lenges, str iv ing to provide essent ial  services to 
LGBTQIA2S+ indiv iduals. However, l imited resources have hindered the abi l i ty to offer 
comprehensive support. This is why HF3386 is crucial  – i t  presents an opportunity to address 
these resource gaps and enhance the economic opportunit ies of LGBTQIA2S+ indiv iduals and 
communit ies. 
 
The bi l l ,  with i ts focus on funding wraparound services, direct ly al igns with our object ives. 
Access to adequate resources for medical,  mental health, and social  services is fundamental 
to the workforce development of LGBTQIA2S+ indiv iduals. Moreover, al locat ing funds for 
wraparound services can signif icant ly impact the economic wel l-being of our community, 
creat ing pathways to long-term sel f-suff ic iency and reducing barr iers to economic opportunity. 
 
Consider ing the broader impact on workforce development, HF3386 not only addresses 
immediate needs but also contr ibutes to the integrat ion and economic opportunit ies for 
LGBTQIA2S+ indiv iduals seeking refuge in Minnesota. By support ing this bi l l ,  the Committee 
has an opportunity to champion the cause of employment, economic sel f-suff ic iency, and 
poverty reduct ion for the LGBTQIA2S+ community.  
 
In conclusion, I  urge you and the members of the House Workforce Development Committee to 
support HF3386. We bel ieve this bi l l  wi l l  not only enhance the economic prospects of 
LGBTQIA2S+ indiv iduals but also reaff i rm Minnesota's commitment to foster ing an inclusive 
and thr iv ing community. 
 
Thank you for your t ime and considerat ion. 
Sincerely, 
Rebecca Waggoner Execut ive Director  
Quorum   
Minnesota’s LGBTQ+ and Al l ied Chamber of Commerce 
 


